
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
I can hardly believe I am writing the last message of this year and 
what a year it has been at Hillside. From our Ofsted in September 
which saw us achieve our long awaited and much deserved ‘Good’ 
judgement, to winning an Educate award in November for 
Innovative and Creative Literacy. Followed by an extremely 
successful Challenge Partners Review, which saw us become the 
first secondary school in our Hub to gain an accredited ‘Area of 
Excellence’.   
 
These awards are a reflection of our amazing young people and 
they should feel very proud of everything they have achieved so far 
this academic year. As always we couldn’t do this without all your 
support. 
 
As we finish for Christmas we say goodbye to Ms Lazaroff one of 
our Maths teachers and Mr Gibaud our AAVP and Subject Leader, 
English. We are really sad to see such valued colleagues leave us, 
but wish them every happiness in their new adventures.  
 
I hope everyone can enjoy some time off over the Christmas break, 
to spend precious time with family and friends. I wish everyone a 
happy and peaceful Christmas and best wishes for 2024!   
 

 
Amanda Ryan,  Principal 

admin@hillsidehigh.co.uk 0151 525 2630 
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I am delighted to share our published report from Ofsted with you. This is now 
live on our website for staff and parents to access. The link is here: Hillside High 
School - Hillside is a Good School!   

Thought for  
the Week 

Take a Bow kids! 

Last Thursday night pupils from Years seven up to eleven came together to form the cast, band and 
tech crew for Hillside's pantomime Cinderella. They performed to a jam packed audience with not 
an empty seat in the house, and boy did they put on a show! They retold the traditional story with 
a Hillside twist and had the hall rocking. Festive cheer was spread with renditions of Last Christmas, 
Baby it's Cold Outside and the big finale of Merry Christmas Everybody had the whole audience of 
their feet as snow fell over Cinders and her Prince during their happy ending. A fantastic night was 
had by all and we kicked off Christmas in style. A huge round of applause for all pupils involved, 
and a special thank you to all the staff who helped out on the night. I'm sure Miss Yusuf will forgive 
us at some point in 2024 for getting her up on stage! Merry Christmas Everybody!  
               Miss Brown & The Performing Arts Team!  

The greatest gift at 
Christmas won't arrive 

upon a sleigh, it's all the 
"Merry Christmas's" You 

get the chance to say. 
It's the time you spend 

together, and all the 
games you play, It's the 

gift of precious memories 
you make along the way. 

Monday 8th January—Term commences 
for staff and pupils  

17th January – Year 10 & 11 
Immunisation Catch Ups  

22nd January—Year 11 Predictor Results 
Day 

25th January—Year 11 Progress Evening 
4.15pm - 6.45pm  

Key Dates 2024 

https://www.hillsidehigh.co.uk/school_news/hillside-is-a-good-school-/
https://www.hillsidehigh.co.uk/school_news/hillside-is-a-good-school-/


Team Around The School  

Year 7 Christmas Homework – Junk Model Number 
Last Wednesday, 20 Year 8 girls had the opportunity to visit Aintree Racecourse to take part 
in the 2023 Cyber First event to encourage more girls to enter the world of network security 
post 16. They all had the chance to take part in different challenges across the day to 
develop their knowledge, interest, leadership, and teambuilding skills. From the five schools 
attending Nadia K was one of two pupils who was chosen to win a prize for going above and 
beyond during the event.  
               Mr Henesy  

Team Around the School (TAS) is a multi-
agency project aimed at providing support to 
families to make sure that issues are dealt 
with at the earliest point and families receive 
the help they need. We know that at times, 
families need help and support and that’s ok. 
You may have worries such as  
 
• Work 
• Finances 
• Housing and benefits 
• Parenting 
• Relationships 
• Emotional health and wellbeing 
• Managing behaviour 
 
 
To access Team Around the School support 
you can contact your child’s progress leader 
who will be able to complete a referral with 
you or alternatively email 
safeguarding@hillsidehigh.co.uk.  
We will also have drop-ins taking place from 
Monday 29th January between 9am and 
10am with Yvonne and Ellie from the TAS 
team.  



Breakfast Club  Come along to our fantastic breakfast 
club which is free of charge to all 

pupils. 

Mrs McGing will be in the Dining Room 
everyday between 7:45am-8:20am 

IT WAS CHRISTMAS AND THEN IT WASN'T 
By Mr. Cosgrove & 8MC 
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In the halls of Hillside, tinsel gleamed so bright, 
With 8MC all waiting for the holiday light. 
Mr. Cosgrove told us, "Christmas is near!" 
We dreamed of mince pies, spreading good cheer. 
 

It was Christmas, then it wasn't, oh what a tale, 
The calendar's trick, a whimsical fail! 
Jingle bells stopped, but our spirits stayed high, 
For in Hillside High, the cheer never says goodbye! 
 

Mr. Edwards planned a show, extravaganza so grand, 
With lights and carols, the best in the land. 
We sang and we danced, in a festive parade, 
Remembering the joy that Christmas had made. 
 

It was Christmas, then it wasn't, oh what a tale, 
The calendar's trick, a whimsical fail! 
Jingle bells stopped, but our spirits stayed high, 
For in Hillside High, the cheer never says goodbye! 
 

Then Mrs. Buckley said, with a smile so bright, 
"Every day's a celebration, if you hold it right." 
So we laughed and we learned, in our Hillside way, 
That Christmas is a feeling, not just a day. 
 

It was Christmas, then it wasn't, oh what a tale, 
The calendar's trick, a whimsical fail! 
Jingle bells stopped, but our spirits stayed high, 
For in Hillside High, the cheer never says goodbye! 
 

So here's to 8MC, and our festive fun, 
Remembering the joy when all's said and done. 
In our hearts and our halls, the spirit stays lit, 
It was Christmas and then it wasn't, but we'll never quit!  
 



Safeguarding, Emotional Wellbeing and Mental Health  
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Hillside High School Newsletter 


